
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

Wednesday, July 28, 2010

Place:

15 Timothy Lane, Jeffrey Olmstead

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Patrick DeLorenzo, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Ann Hanks and Rod Norwood

Call to Order:   

The meeting was called to order by President, Marie MacDonald at 7:08pm

Secretary’s Report:

The secretary’s report was presented by Ann Hanks and was approved after corrections with a motion by Marie MacDonald and a second by Jeff Olmstead.  Once corrections are made Ann will forward to Bobby for posting on the website.

Old Business

The Knoll - Rod Norwood presented documentation and an explanation to the Board as to the reasons that the tract of approximately 40 acres, referred to as The Knoll should and could be claimed by The Common at Sinnott Farm and remain as common area, even though a meeting with Thom Hooper had disclosed that this area had been quit claimed to Wintonbury Land Trust.   Jeff had talked to our association attorney, who had suggested that a title search should be done.  Jeff also contacted Jan Rosenthal and Peter Wilson, who are both attorneys and asked if they would be willing to serve on a committee with Rod as chairperson.  After much discussion Jeff made a motion that we proceed with the committee as discussed and a second was made by Bobby.  The committee would give their recommendations to the board, preferably by the August board meeting.  Rod agreed to contact Jan and Peter and asked that Bobby provide him with all the information on the Website pertaining to The Knoll.  Rod excused himself from the rest of the meeting.

Marie distributed copies of the letter from Louie Chapman, Town Manager, advising that all of the homes in Sinnott Farm now have the correct property description of Single Family PUD.

There is an upcoming CAI event on Saturday, September 11th in Bloomfield at the Wynfield Village which Jeff and Bobby will attend. The session topics include: Budgets and Reserves, Effective Board Meetings, Maintenance and others.  They will be reimbursed for any expenses incurred.

The new letterhead was approved, however it was agreed that it would be each board members choice if they wanted to use it or use the old letterhead. 

Homeowner Input/Discussion

A g-mail was received from Angela Brooks of 7 Spring Hill Lane regarding the storm drain in front of her house.  Various board members looked at the sewer and it was decided that it could wait and be repaired when Spring Hill is done as there appeared to be no apparent danger to anyone.  Patrick would advise the homeowner of our decision.

A g-mail was received from Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner of 40 Quail Run which stated that some crew members of “Russo Landscaping” working in the area made some homeowners uncomfortable.  It was felt that more information was needed and Jeff did try and call, but the phone number was not a working number.  Jeff asked Bobby if he would send an email to Thriaya

and request a working number where she could be reached and board member would contact her.

Bobby reported that Leslie Woods and Suzanne Petke had made a welcome visit to the new owners of 54 Arrowwood Lane, Julius and Diane Prescod. 

New Business:

A discussion was held regarding this year’s annual meeting.  It was decided that Bobby would look at last year’s presentation and decide whether to use the same format or come up with something new.  Jeff felt that the budget could be held and that it would not be necessary to consider raising fees.  He will work on laying out a 5 year budget plan.  Patrick will call Prosser Library to see if we would be able to use a community room there.  As an alternative Ann will check with Sacred Heart Church, if necessary.

Ann will work on a homeowner survey to be included in the next quarterly mailing and give a copy to the other board members for additions or corrections.

Marie, Patrick and Ann met with Woody Jennings on Vista Way regarding removing a tree which we are not sure if it is on Sinnott Farm or Regency property.  It was determined that if he went ahead with the removal it would in no way impact any homes in the area and therefore would not be a problem. 
Treasurer’s Report:

Marie called upon Jeff for the treasurer’s report.  Jeff reported the following: For the third quarter, 37 homeowners have paid association fees and are current in their accounts as of July 25.  There are 11 homeowners that are late by more than one quarter - 17% of our accounts. The amount owed by homeowners who are past due for more than one quarter has increased by 22.6% since the last Treasurer’s Report.

Through six months of 2010, the association is on budget on all categories.

A motion was made by Ann to accept the treasurer’s report and was seconded by Patrick.
Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

The Covenant Committee had nothing new to report.
Trees/Street/Sewers:

Patrick reported that Bartlett had been on the property and indicated that here was some concern over mulch being piled on the root collar work that had been done.  Patrick had advised Mike that we would not be doing the treatments on the Austrian Pines.  Patrick will get in touch with Mike again about the removal of the dead tree on Deerfield behind 84 Arrowwood Lane.  The Bartlett’s contract for the maintenance of the trees will be expiring Patrick will follow up with getting bids from three different vendors.
Irrigation & Maintenance:

Bobby reported that Walter Mills had noticed that the sprinkler system for common area across from 22 Arrowwood Lane was coming on every morning.  The disbursement report submitted by Jeff which shows payments to MDC indicated higher water usage for 42 Arrowwood Lane and 31 Spring Hill.  Marie will contact so that the timers could be checked at these two locations.

Russo:

Russo will be sending a new contract which will replace the one posted on the website since it did not include the mulching; however, this was figured into the overall cost.  Russo has hired a new account manager, Kevin Salters, to help with client contact.  Marie suggested that we set up a time to meet with Kevin and introduce ourselves and express any concerns we might have.

It was noted that the weather has been to hot and dry to do any new planting or relocating of any existing plants or shrubs.  This will be accomplished in the fall.
Website:

Bobby will post the designation of homes on the website as outlined in Louie Chapman’s letter.

The dates were set for the next Board meetings and the Annual Meeting.  This will also be posted on the website.  The dates are as follows: August 25, Board Meeting at Ann Hanks, 36 Arrowwood Lane; September 22, Board Meeting at Bobby Woods, 22 Arrowwood Lane; October 20 at Patrick DeLorenzo, 10 Timothy Lane and November 17th Annual Meeting.

Common Activity (Concert July 22)

Since this is the 3rd year the board has tried to organize a social event at the Concert on the Green and there has always been such a poor turnout, future concerts will just be listed on the website.
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00pm with a motion made by Ann and a second by Bobby.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Hanks, Secretary
